
 
 
 

 

9 December 2014 
 
 
 
Candice Longnecker 
Granite Construction Company 
4001 Bradshaw Road 
Sacramento, CA  95827 
 

 

 
RESCISSION OF COVERAGE UNDER WATER QUALITY ORDER 2003-0003-DWQ, 
STATEWIDE GENERAL WASTE DISCHARGE REQUIREMENTS FOR DISCHARGES TO 
LAND WITH A LOW THREAT TO WATER QUALITY, GRANITE CONSTRUCTION 
COMPANY, MORMON ISLAND AUXILLARY DAM PROJECT, SACRAMENTO COUNTY 
 
On 20 June 2014, the Executive Officer of the Central Valley Regional Water Quality Control 
Board issued a Notice of Applicability granting coverage under the State Water Resources 
Control Board’s Statewide General Waste Discharge Requirements for Discharges to Land with 
a Low Threat to Water Quality, Order 2003-0003-DWQ to Granite Construction Company 
(Granite).  The Notice of Applicability was for the temporary discharge of recovered groundwater 
from the Mormon Island Auxiliary Dam (MIAD) Modification Project to settling/recycling ponds 
located at the short-term sand and gravel operations owned and operated by Fisher Sand & 
Gravel Company.  Granite was issued General Order No. 2003-0003-DWQ-0100.   
 
Your Notice of Termination submitted on 24 November 2014 states that the project has reached 
a point where dewatering is no longer necessary.  Therefore, you wish to terminate coverage 
under the General WDRs.  Based on that information, coverage under Order 2003-0003-DWQ 
is hereby rescinded. 
 
If you have questions, please contact Lani Andam at (916) 464-4723 or by email at 
landam@waterboards.ca.gov. 
 
 
- Original signed by Andrew Altevogt for - 
 
PAMELA C. CREEDON 
Executive Officer 
 
 
cc: Annalisa Kihara, State Water Resources Control Board, Sacramento 
 County of Sacramento Environmental Management Department, Mather 
 Ben Schoonover, Fisher Sand & Gravel Co., Tempe 

Tommy Fisher, Fisher Sand & Gravel Co., Tempe 
 Sean Frische, U.S Bureau of Reclamation, Folsom 


